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These are the things we are talking about: 
 
Happy New Year! 
Welcome back from the holidays!  Looking forward to a great year!   
 
Catastrophic Leave 
We have finished our work on the catastrophic leave program and are excited about having a program 
that we believe will benefit everyone. Solution Team members will present the details to their members 
after we do a final check at our February 5th meeting. 
 
LCAP (Local Control Accounting Plan) 
Bruce shared the draft Community Engagement Plan for Spring 2015.  There will be a series of meetings to gather 
feedback from all constituents.  We are hoping to have a strong showing of bargaining unit members.  All of the 
employees of the District are critical to the success of the LCAP and we value your feedback!  The first meetings 
are: 
 

February 12, 2015 - 6:30-8:00pm 
Helms Multipurpose Room (2500 Road 20, San Pablo, 94806) 
  
February 28, 2015 - 9:30-11:00am 
Peres Multipurpose Room (719 – 5th Street, Richmond, CA 94801) 

  
March 7, 2015 - 9:30-11:00am 
King Multipurpose Room (4022 Florida Avenue, Richmond, CA 94804) 

                                
Childcare and translation services will be provided. 
 

 

Next Project 
Our next project will be to update and solidify our Emergency Preparedness plan regarding natural 
disasters and occurrences.  We will begin work on that at our February 5th meeting.   
 
Hellos and Goodbyes 
We welcome Valerie Cuevas, our new Board member who will be joining us starting February 5th.  We 
say goodbye to Randy Enos and wish him well in his new position as Board Clerk.   
 
Next Meeting 
We will meet again on February 5th.   
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Members of the Team are: 

NAME ORGANIZATION E-MAIL ADDRESS 

Rhem Bell Executive Director – UTR rbell@cta.org 

Kimberly Chamberlain President - SSA kchamberlain@wccusd.net 

Valerie Cuevas Board Member – WCCUSD BOE valerie.cuevas@wccusd.net 

Sara Danielson Co-Executive Director - WCCAA sara3142@sbcglobal.net 

Bruce Harter Superintendent - District bharter@wccusd.net 

Madeleine Jen Kin Business Agent - PEU Local 1 mjenkin@peu1.org 

Madeline Kronenberg Board Member – WCCUSD BOE mkronen@aol.com 

Sharon Lambie Co-Executive Director - WCCAA slambie@yahoo.com 

Cedrick Porter Executive Director – PEU Local 1 cporter@peu1.org 

Ken Whittemore Assistant Superintendent HR - District kwhittemore@wccusd.net 

Jonathan Wright Lead Representative/Organizer, Local 21, IFTPE jtwright@ifpte21.org 

Cathy Stevens Facilitator stevensconsulting@att.net 

As always, if you have questions or ideas, contact one of the Solution Team members. 
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